
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
AIR QUALITY DIVISION

ACTIVITY REPORT: Scheduled Inspection
B286855475

FACILITY: Ford New Holland SRN / ID: B2868

LOCATION: 2500 East Maple Road, TROY DISTRICT: Warren

CITY: TROY COUNTY: OAKLAND

CONTACT: ACTIVITY DATE: 09/24/2020

STAFF: Kaitlyn Leffert COMPLIANCE STATUS:  Compliance SOURCE CLASS: Minor

SUBJECT: FY2020 Inspection

RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

On September 24, 2020, Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) Air Quality 
Division (AQD) staff Kaitlyn Leffert conducted a scheduled inspection of Ford New Holland, located at 2500 E.
Maple Road, Troy. The source is identified by the Source Registration Number (SRN) of B2868. The purpose of 
the inspection was to determine compliance with the Federal Clean Air Act; Article II, Part 55, Air Pollution 
Control, of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (Act 451); AQD 
administrative rules; and Permit to Install (PTI) Number 264-81. 

Facility History
Ford Motor Company, Tractor Operations was issued a permit in 1982 to operate two boilers rated at 12,500 
lb/hr steam @100 PSI pressure, both with the capability of operating on No. 6 fuel oil or natural gas. According 
to the permit application, the boilers were installed in 1949 and had not previously been permitted. The boilers 
exhausted to a 100-foot-tall stack.

In 1986, Ford Motor Company sold their tractor operations and the company became Ford New Holland. EGLE 
(Department of Natural Resources at the time) was notified of this change and the permit was transferred to the 
new owner of the facility. According to online records, Fiat acquired New Holland in 1991 and the company 
became Case New Holland Tractors. Today, the company is known as New Holland America. The remaining 
New Holland production facilities operating in the United States are located in Nebraska, North Dakota, 
Pennsylvania, Wisconsin, and Kansas. There are no longer in tractor manufacturing companies in Michigan 
under this company name.

Facility Drive By
On September 24, I drove by the previous address of the Ford Tractor plant to confirm that it was indeed no 
longer operating. The site is now a residential area with homes, and small retail shops.

Conclusion
Based on my on-site observation and the history of the company, it appears that the boilers are no longer 
operating. The permit will be voided.
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